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If you have information you would like to submit for the Marian Messenger 

contact Mary Jo at  920-424-1450 Ext. 136 or email at maryjos@ohawcha.org.  

Please submit any material by the 20th of the month if you would like your                   

information posted in next month’s newsletter. 

 

Daylight Savings Time Ends on Sunday, 

November 3rd.  Turn your clock back 1 

hour before going to bed on Saturday 

night November 2nd.  

Housing Offices will be closed on 

Thursday, November 28th &     

Friday, November 29th for        

the Thanksgiving Holiday. 

Bike Storage 

If you would like us to 

store your bike for the 

winter stop by the office 

before Nov. 15th. Have 

your bike labeled with 

your name and           

apartment number.     

Make sure it is registered 

in the office.  Also all bikes 

must be in working order 

before being  stored.   

 

Fr. Carr will be delivering Thanksgiving meals to  

Marian Manor.   Sign up on the bulletin board        

before 8 am on Wednesday Nov. 20th. 

Election Day Tuesday, November 5th              

7:00 am—8:00 pm Oshkosh Public Library             

106 Washington Ave Oshkosh District 8 Ward 14 

Marian Manor Apartment Inspections will be on 

Tuesday, November 5th  for Floors 1-3 

For floors 1-3 reminder that bedroom and living 
room windows can not be blocked 

Tuesday, November 12th for Floors 4-6 



 

 

         The Medicare annual election period this year will be from Tuesday, October 15th through  Saturday,            

December 7th.  This is the time of the year to compare plans to make sure you have the right health     

and prescription drug coverage.   Plan costs and covered benefits can change from year to year.  

During the open enrollment period you can do any of the following: 

• Switch from Medicare Part A & B to an Medicare Advantage Plan (Part C) 

• Switch from a Medicare Advantage Plan  (Plan C) to Medicare Part A & B 

• Switch from one Medicare Advantage Plan to another Medicare Advantage Plan 

• Make changes in your Medicare Prescription Drug Plan (Part D) 

Effective date for these changes will Wednesday, January 1, 2025.  

   This can be a very confusing time of the year for many.  Luckily there are a number of resources          

willing to help.   

  —You can go online to Medicare.gov or call 1-800-MEDICARE (1-800- 633-4227) 24 hours a day              

 seven days a week. 

  —Contact Winnebago County Benefit Specialist at 236-4685. 

  —Set up an appointment to see Mary Jo, Social Services Coordinator at 424-1450 Ext. 136. 

This is also a good time to check and see if you qualify for the Extra Help Subsidy.  Even if  you                   

did not qualify in the past, program guidelines change each year or your own situation may have   

changed.  I strongly encourage you to  look at your options before the end of November. 

Medicare Open Enrollment 

Marian Manor Snowplowing Policy 

Before the snow starts to fly let’s review the snowplowing policy at Marian Manor.              

The parking lot will be plowed when three inches or more of snow has finished falling.  

Clearing of the parking lot will not be done during the snowfall, unless the snowfall is 

expected to be several inches or last over a couple of days.  Signs will be posted at the 

parking lot  entrances and in the elevators.  When in doubt check for the signs.            

Cars will need to removed from the lot by 11:00 am, so plowing can begin promptly             

at 11:30 am.  If you fail to move your car a warning will be issued for the first offense.   

If you fail to move your car a second time you will get a $30 fine and your car will be 

towed.  A third offense will get another $30 fine, your car towed and you will lose          

your parking privileges.  When moving your car do not move it to one of the front         

circle parking spots as this area will be plowed as well.  Do not return your car to the  

lot until the entire lot has been plowed and salted.  Thank you for your cooperation           

in this matter, if everyone follows these guidelines the snowplowing of the parking lot 

goes smoothly for all.   

***If you would like to get an email notification         

to move your car send your email address to                     

Mary Jo at maryjos@ohawcha.org**** 



November is Diabetes Awareness Month 
Diabetes affects millions, but with awareness and education, people living with diabetes can lead a healthy 
life! Millions of Americans have prediabetes, but the majority of them don't even know it. Put your health 
first by discovering your risk for type 2 diabetes with this 60-second Type 2 Diabetes Risk test.  60-Second 
Risk Test for Type 2 Diabetes| ADA  Over 7 million people with diabetes are undiagnosed, and 1 in 3 Ameri-
cans adults is at risk for developing type 2 diabetes.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Get smart about risks and diabetes prevention. 
With early detection and awareness, you can take steps to prevent or delay the onset of type 2 diabetes.  

Small changes to your lifestyle can help to prevent or delay diabetes, even if you've been diagnosed with pre-

diabetes. Your doctor will help you create a plan and set goals that work for you. 

Maybe you've just been diagnosed with type 2 diabetes.  Or maybe you've been living with it for awhile. No 

matter where you are with type 2 diabetes, there are some things you should know.  It's the most common 

form of diabetes.  Type 2 means that your body doesn't use insulin properly.  And while some people can con-

trol their glucose (blood sugar) levels with healthy eating and exercise, others may need medication or insulin 

to manage it. 

 

Symptoms of Types 2 Diabetes 
The following symptoms of diabetes are typical.  However some people with type 2 diabetes have symptoms 

so mild they go unnoticed.  Here are some common symptoms of diabetes: urinating often, feeling very 

thirsty, feeling very hungry (even though your are eating), extreme fatigue, blurry vision, cut/bruises that are 

slow to heal and/or tingling, pain or numbness in the hands/feet.  Early detection and treatment of diabetes 

can decrease the risk for developing the complication of diabetes.  Diabetes can lead to severe and in some 

case life-threatening complications.  But you can lower your risk of diabetes-related complications like heart, 

kidney and eye disease, as well as nerve damage by making healthy lifestyle changes, knowing the warning 

signs and see your health care provider regularly. 

 

Other Nurse’s Notes: 
As a reminder our nurse’s phone number has changed to 920-424-1450 extension 124.  Nurse hours are Mon-

day – Friday 8AM to 4PM.   We do service all 6 of the housing authority building 4 of which are in Oshkosh the 

other 2 are in Winneconne and Omro so please be patient with us.  We may not be able to get to see you the 

same day you call, but we do try. 

Biohazard containers – As a reminder biohazard containers are now required to be able to drop them off at 

Mercy Medical Center so if you are using a detergent bottle please ask one of the nurse's or your social work-

er to get you one.  Please use the biohazard container until it is full and turn it in to your social worker or 

nurse and we will get you a new one. 

Also a reminder do not throw out your unused or expired medication in the garbage or down the drain.  

Please get them to either your social worker or one of the nurses and we will get them over to the drug drop 

box at the Oshkosh police department.  If you can get over to the drug drop box that works too. 

Respiratory illness is rising so if you’re ill stay home until your symptoms have improved for 24 hours.  Wear a 

mask if you need to be out and about to protect others around you if you still have cold like symptoms.  Also 

we still have COVID tests so if you need one just call.  You are also now able to order free COVID tests through 

this website as well.  Here is the website https://www.hhs.gov/coronavirus/testing/index.html 

https://diabetes.org/diabetes-risk-test
https://diabetes.org/diabetes-risk-test
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hhs.gov%2Fcoronavirus%2Ftesting%2Findex.html&data=05%7C02%7CLDuclon%40winnebagocountywi.gov%7Ca7cf5acf9ec6407a553a08dce864b5e3%7Cccb3a056d9cd46919d4eb5d2ccbabd8b%7C0%7C0%7C63864076644382883
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29 
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Marian Manor Staff  
 

Stacy, Senior Property  

Manager  

424-1450 Ext. 126 

Monday 8:00 am - 4:30 pm 

Tuesday 8:00 am—4:30 pm 

Wednesday 8:00 am - 4:30 pm 

Thursday 8:00 am- 4:30 pm 

Friday By Appointment Only 
 

Mary Jo, Social Services  

Coordinator 

 424-1450 Ext. 136 

Monday-Thursday \ 

8:30 am–4:30 pm 

Friday 8:00 am– Noon 
 

Cory, Maintenance 

Monday –Friday 

7:15 am-3:15 pm 

 
 

After Hours Maintenance      

920-735-3707 

 

Nurses- 4th Floor Office    

424-1450 Ext 124 

Erin, RN 

Lori, RN 
 

Wendy Fromm 

Executive Director 

 424-1450 Ext. 112 

 

Office Closed for Lunch 

Noon—1:00 pm 

 

 

 

Mondays & Thursdays  

Strong Bodies               

Activity Room                  

2pm—3pm                  

Everyone Welcome 

Mary Jo will be out of                    

the office the week of                                      

October 28th– November 1st.  

Returning on November 4th 


